
 

 

 
 

Alfriston School 
Fair, friendly, fulfilling and fun!  

Newsletter - 24th April 2020 

 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have any concerns about a child (or       
children) while the school is closed please       

contact us on dsl@alfriston.e-sussex.sch.uk.     
 

During school hours you can also call the school 
mobile 07851 959872.  Our Designated          

Safeguarding Leads are Lindsey Hudson,         
Alice Foster & Tanya Fitzgerald. 

 
You can also contact SPOA (Single Point of      

Advice) on 01273 335905 at any time. 

Home Learning Update 

We can see that you are all working very hard.  

Well done for accessing ‘home learning’,          

engaging with teachers and/or submitting work.  

It is also great to see some of your fantastic    

successes that have been shared with the    

teachers. We are impressed by the way many of 

you are developing and enhancing your own   

special talents at home.  We all love receiving 

your messages too via the eSchools. 

We would like to emphasise that we understand 

there are many different sets of circumstances in 

our families. We know that access to a PC/laptop 

might be an issue, we understand there may be 

illnesses, we are mindful that many parents are 

not teachers and may not always be able to    

support every aspect of the work set or always 

complete the tasks.  However, we do know that 

you are doing your best and appreciate your hard 

work very much. Getting the balance right is very 

important so please make decisions that are right 

for you and your family during this very unusual 

and difficult time. 

If anyone is finding Eschools, MyMaths or any of 

the systems difficult to access or navigate please 

contact us.  We are happy to talk you through 

how it works.  Mrs Fitzgerald has the school    

mobile and would rather you call for her 

‘technical’ help than worry about it.  The number 

is 07851 959872. 

Mental Health & Wellbeing 
 

Every Mind Matters has now released expert     
advice and top tips on how to look after your   

mental wellbeing when staying at home during 
the coronavirus (COVID-19) outbreak. It also     
includes guidance if you’re feeling worried or   

anxious about the outbreak. Please visit:  
www.nhs.uk/oneyou/every-mind-matters/ 

 
DfE Guidance for parents and carers on      

supporting mental health and wellbeing 

The DfE have produced the following              
Guidance for parents and carers on supporting 
young people’s mental health and wellbeing. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid
-19-guidance-on-supporting-children-and-young-
peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing/guidance-
for-parents-and-carers-on-supporting-children-

and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing-
during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak#looking

-after-your-own-mental-health 

Information on current East Sussex and               
other national services which are operating during 
the lockdown period, as well as sources of mental 

health and wellbeing  self-help, can be found 
here. 

 If you have an photos you are happy              

to be published in the newsletter              

please email them to  

bursar@alfriston.e-sussex.sch.uk. 

 

Stars of the Week  

Mrs Hudson and all the staff would like to give a special mention to all of our parents 
and carers.  You are all doing such an amazing job, not only looking after your       

children so well but also helping them do some fantastic learning, and all this is on 
top of all the other important things you need to do! 
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Children’s Work -  please send in photos to bursar@alfriston.e-sussex.sch.uk 

Summer Cinquain 

Summer 

Sunny and Fun 

Eat ice cream on the beach 

Holidays in hot, far-off lands 

Relax 

Some of the work received by the teachers via eSchools 



 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Children’s Work -  please send in photos to bursar@alfriston.e-sussex.sch.uk 

Two Haikus 
 

The African Grey     
Is a beautiful Parrot 
What a site to see. 
 
The explorer's house 
Had a beautiful garden  
With unique flowers.  

                A cinquain                  
                 My pets, 
              fluffy, sleepy. 
        Play fighting and biting. 
  They are very smart but crazy. 
                 My cats. 

Birds tweet in the sky, 
Squirrels scurry up the trees, 

The sun up above. 
  

Winter cold with snow, 
Autumn full with dry dropped leaves, 

Summer bright and fun! 

Silently she flies through the night sky, 

Glowing and shining like a silver eye. 

She shines over seas and forests and mountains, 

The twinkling Star Dragon rushes like water from fountains. 

She falls soft and crisp and leaves a layer of pearly white, 

she is silent as she flies on the wind, gentle and light. 

Transforming her shape each time she appears, 

The Snow Dragon is someone that nobody fears.  

Like a great ball of magma, he roams the skies, 

Nothing else can compete with his incredible size. 

He sleeps at night with a silent snore, 

And in the morning, the Sun Dragon rises with a giant 
roar.  

He flows through the land, twisting and turning, 

Rushing, sploshing, dripping and churning. 

He can be calm or angry, as he hurtles around the bend, 

Dragon Poem 
A shadow in the meadow, creeps through the snow 
She is as white as the clouds 
She would rather not be seen 
The snow dragon, never to be seen 
Her icy breath is so cold, no human can stand it 
Her sharp claws make it faster to run, when any life 
source comes into her area 
The ice dragon, alone forever 

 

He plays in the heavens and breathes out our air 
In the sky lives the Cloud Dragon, way up there. 

Mostly he is happy other times he is sad 
But when he gets angry things can get bad 



 

 

 

Children’s Work -  please send in photos and writing to bursar@alfriston.e-sussex.sch.uk 

As well as doing my           

Phonics and MyMaths 

on the computer today I 

have also done               

reading, spellings and 

some outdoor science  

 

 

Making sugar             

crystals at home 

Completing the           

flower art project 

Daily exercise in 

nature 

 

Reading is 

great, it is 

also lovely 

having 

Daddy to 

help with 

the work! 

Busy doing Maths! 

Thank you to you all for being so understanding and sensible in this current 

crisis.  All the staff at Alfriston hope that you are keeping safe.                  

Keep busy, eat healthily and keep active, if you can!                                      

We all miss you but we will hopefully see you soon when this is all over. 

Love from Mrs Hudson 


